
Data Submitted (UTC 11): 9/13/2024 4:00:00 AM

First name: Bill

Last name: Yarborough

Organization: Haywood Soil and Water Conservation District

Title: Chairman

Comments: After many years of collaboration with many agencies and multiple user groups, the Pisgah and

Nantahala Forest Plan was officially adopted. This new proposal would circumvent the efforts of many. It would

also stall work that has been not done for decades in both forests. It is critical for wildlife, natural resources,

wildfire protection, tourism, economic development that the plan as is be followed and quickly.

 

Efforts in the original plan already take into account for old growth protection. This new proposal would add

nothing but take away the efforts of so many.


